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Town of Stratton
 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

October 9, 2017 
 

Present: Selectmen: Chair - Al Dupell, Larry Bills, Chris Liller, Greg Marcucci and Kevin Robinson; and 

Clerk – Kent Young. 
 

Al Dupell called the meeting to order at 7:30pm.  Orders were reviewed and signed. 
 

Modifications:  No modifications were made. 
 

Road Crew Issues:  Culverts:  Chris Liller reported that the Stratton-Arlington Rd. culvert installations 

have been completed.  It appears that patch paving over the culverts will begin this week.  County Rd. 

repairs:  Larry Bills said that the Road Foreman should get the 15’ fabric and that the project can be done 

this fall.  Security Systems:  The fire and burglar alarm systems have been completed for the garage.  Al 

Dupell signed the monitoring agreement.  The Chair also verified contact information.  The Selectmen 

agreed to have a siren installed at the garage as well. Kelley Stand Parking Lot:  The aprons on the 

Kelley Stand lot entrance and exit have been paved as promised by the National Forest.  Town Roads 

used by Snowmobiles: Chris Liller moved to continue to keep open the following roads for use by 

snowmobiles this winter – 1) Stratton-Arlington Rd. from Grout Pond Rd. to the Sunderland town line, 2) 

Grout Pond Rd., 3) Canedy Rd., 4) Ball Farm Rd., 5) Old Town Rd. and 6) Shepardson Rd.  Larry Bills 

seconded – all concurred. 
 

Rec. Area:  Larry Bills stated that preparations for, and installation of the power line can begin soon.  

There was no discussion concerning the pavilion. 
 

Town Hall Requests:  Jackie Bedard for Oct 22/23 for the Francis Capen memorial fundraiser; Nancy 

Rigoulot for Oct 27 for preparations for the Gilfeather Turnip festival; Candie Bernard for Nov 4 for the 

Coburn’s 50
th
 anniversary; Candie Bernard for Nov 18; the Wardsboro Snowmobile Club for December 

2; the Selectmen agreed to have the Town’s Holiday Party on December 9.  Chris Liller moved to 

approve all requests.  Kevin Robinson seconded – all concurred. 
 

Minutes: Greg Marcucci moved to approve the Selectmen’s Minutes of September 25, 2017.  Chris Liller 

seconded the motion.  All concurred and the minutes were approved. 

 

Other Business: Town Attorney:  Kent Young requested permission to discuss the ongoing Landmark 

issue with the Town Attorney – The Selectmen concurred. 
 

Adjourn: Chris Liller motioned to adjourn at 8:25p.m..  Kevin Robinson seconded.  All were in favor and 

the meeting adjourned. 
 

Minutes by:  

David Kent Young 


